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Letter to the Editors

Gulls Eating Voles
On 2 June 1998, I watched a flock of
approximately 40 Ring-billed Gulls
flying low over a field on the
Downsview Lands, adjacent to the
Canadian National rail line in
Toronto. Judging by their shifting
head movements and sudden
changes in flight direction, it
became apparent that they were
preying upon something on the
ground. After spotting their prey,
the gulls would "dive" and land in
the tall grass. More often than not
they would take to the air again
with nothing for their efforts. The
gulls frequently hovered a metre or
so above the ground for a few sec­
onds, waiting for the prey to reap­
pear. During these observations,
some of the gulls were seen to suc­
cessfully capture and consume what
appeared to be voles (Microtus sp.).
I consider this to be unusual behav­
iour for Ring-billed Gulls.

Gerry Cuccio
Downsview, Ontario

Ron Tozer comments:
Ryder (1993) reported that summer
studies of Ring-billed Gulls (Larus
delawarensis) breeding in the Great
Lakes region recorded a diet of fish,
arthropods and earthworms, but
not small mammals. However, west­
ern populations of this gull foraging
on agricultural lands were found to
eat grains, arthropods, earthworms
and rodents, including meadow
voles (Microtus pennsylvanicus)
and deer mice (Peromyscus manic­
ulatus). Your observation of Ring­
billed Gulls foraging on voles may
be quite unusual in eastern North
America.
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